Tolerance is Brown's institute topic

The family and consumer affairs group of Brown's W.I. convened the Jan. 21 meeting of the institute. Joyce West welcomed everyone and read a poem titled The Simple Things.

The roll call, What did you complain about today, brought many answers - ranging from farmers' woes to poorly glued envelopes.

A skit, Little Things, was presented by Carol Miller, Joyce Burgess and Joyce West. This skit depicted the multitude of little things that can create differences, and stressed that part of the ability to get along with people lies in the knack of making space for others and their ideas.

Joyce West displayed a humorous

emergency kit for 1986 and described several items very necessary for survival.

Baby pictures brought by W.I. members were used in an identification contest conducted by Margaret Arthur and won by Susan Towle.

President Dorothy Taylor conbusiness meeting, ducted the assisted by secretary-treasurer Susan Towle, who read a letter. from Charlotte Johnson, F.W.I.O. president.

The third week in February has been designated Women's Institute Week.

It was announced that Evelyn Arthur and Christina Karsten are leading the 4H unit, Milk Makes It.

Joyce Tate described the garments made during the 4H action wear unit. Colourful tops, jogging suits, shorts and stirrup pants were on display along with the 4H members' books. Linda Torbet and Mrs. Tate were the leaders of this club.

Plans were made for the in-

stitute's upcoming annual cancer euchre party and luncheon.

Janet Uren gave courtesy remarks and invited everyone to the next meeting on Feb. 18 at 10:15 a.m.

A hot luncheon served by the family and consumers affairs group concluded the meeting.

Brown's WI hosts euchre

Brown's W.I. held a euchre party last Thursday night with 11 tables in play.

Prize winners were: high - Betty and Grant Johnson, lone hands -Karen Monteith and Oren Bayne, lucky numbers - Vi Pridham and Melvin Marshall.

The next euchre party will be on Feb. 13.

Get well wishes are extended from the community to Margaret Jansen, who is in hospital recovering from surgery, and Trenton Rumble, a former Medina resident.

Murray Kingdon is home from hospital.

Guests at Brown's UCW meeting

The February meeting of Brown's U.C.W. was held at Brown's School with U.C.W. guests from Kintore, Uniondale, North Nissouri and Wellburn.

The president Mrs. George Towle, opened the meeting with worship followed by a prayer.

Mrs. Clarence Tate introduced the guest speaker, Sandy McKenzie who was one of the nurses at Camp London Ethiopia. She showed slides.

Mrs. John Conway thanked the guest speaker with a gift. The

collection was donated to Camp London.

A social hour was held with the stewardship and financial group serving lunch.

On Sunday Feb. 16 Brown's U.C.W. held a smorgasbord lunch after church.

Brown's U.C.W. had a short business meeting. The president opened with a prayer. Mrs. John Hawkesworth read recommendations.

The World's Day of Prayer is Uniondale, North Nissouri and

Wellburn U.C.W.

On April 6 Brown's U.C.W. are having, after the church service, a smorgasbord lunch. Conveners are Mrs. Clarence Tate, Mrs. Hubert Uren and Mrs. Jack Brooks.

A motion was passed that Brown's U.C.W. make a quilt for the church bazaar. Conveners are Mrs. Bill Switzer and Mrs. Murray Taylor.

Mrs. George Towle gave a report on the 24th annual presbyterial at Wesley Knox United Church in March 7. Brown's is inviting London on Feb. 13 The theme was To Share the Pain.

Brown's Corners

4-H project - Milk Makes It

Christina Karsten and Evelyn Arthur are the leaders for the new 4-H project, Milk Makes It. The members of Brown's Cheesey Wheezies are Barb Muir, president; Jody McKay, vice-president; Karen Arthur; Sonya Arthur; Pauline Distler; Tracey Karsten; Denise Miller; Carmen Pelkmans; Kristina Tate; and Jenny Torbet.

At the first meeting the members discussed the importance of calcium in their diet. They learned that an adequate intake of calcium early in life will ensure strong bones when they become adults and help prevent porous, thin bones, known as osteoporosis.

Heavy coffee consumption, more than four cups a day, may increase calcium loss from the body. The members were served a nutritious snack of baked nacho chips topped with tomatoes or onions and cheese.

At the second meeting, held at

the home of Karen Arthur, the importance of milk in the diet was discussed. Different types of milk were explained and the girls tasted goat milk, lactose-reduced milk and U.H.L. milk.

Jody McKay demonstrated how to make a cheese fondue dip, which was served with fresh vegetables. Hot cocoa was made and served by the leaders.

There were people at 10 tables playing cards at the euchre party sponsored by Brown's W.I. on Feb. 13. High prize winners were Joyce West and Cecil Beggs, lone hands -Sylvia Butcher and Frank Levy, low prize - Connie Monteith and Jim Kennedy. Bert Butcher won a prize for lucky cup.

The next euchre party will be on Feb. 27 at 8:30 p.m.

Get well wishes from the community are extended to Carol Forster, who is in St. Joseph's Hospital in London.

Cheryl Anne West of Ottawa has recently toured through Scotland and England, where she visited with friends.

While away she spent a week vacationing in Cypress with her sister, Heather West of Saudi Arabia.

The church service at Brown's United Church on Feb. 16 was prepared and presented by the lay support team for Jean Baker consisting of Florrie Kingdon, Murray Taylor, Shirley Baynes, Harold Pickel and Bob Lamond.

After church a hot luncheon was served by Helen Conway, Susan Davis, Judith Taylor and Evelyn Arthur of Brown's U.S.W. to 47 people Susan Towle, Brown's U.C.W. president, conducted a short business meeting following lunch.

Services at all three churches in the Wellburn Pastoral Charge will be led by Irene Richardson.